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R.P  &  W.B.R.A.
Affiliated  Social  Activities

Tennis Club Hon. Secs.:
West Barnes Singers Hon. Sec.:

Pisces Membership Co-ordinator:

Raynes Park Bowling Club Hon. Sec.:
Merton Bowling Club Hon. Sec.:

Friends of Cannon Hill Common:

Friends of Sir Joseph Hood 
Memorial Playing Field:

Pavilion Social Club:

Motspur Park Horticultural Society:

Paddock Horticultural Society:

PHIL RYDER, (07958 360380). email: philip.ryder@blueyonder.co.uk
PENELOPE PRENDERGAST, 35 Netley Gdns, SM4 6JW. (8648 3987)
HARRY GREEN, 6 Thomas House, 20 Grange Road, 
                                                        Sutton SM2 6RS. (020 8661 0205)
J. GUINNARD, (07769 185297) email: jguinnard@hotmail.com
TINA SMITH, (07525 001496) email: tinasmith181@live.co.uk
CAROLYN HEATHCOTE, 166 Cherrywood Lane, 

Morden, SM4 4HQ (8395 6416)

CAROLINE VENTOM, 89 Marina Ave, New Malden, KT3 6NG.(8942 5605)
JILL TRUMAN, 020 8879 3525 & 
ANDREA HANNAN, 020 8540 0164, Email: andrea.hannan@sky.com
DIANNE WALKER, 27 Marina Ave, Motspur Park, KT3 6NE. 
email: dijohn2755@hotmail.com or motspurparkhorticulturalsoc@gmail.com
email: secretary@paddock-allotments.co.uk

DISPLAY ADVERTISEMENT RATES 
Eighth page .........................£20.00
Sixth page ............................£22.50
Quarter page .......................£30.00
Third page ...........................£37.50

5% discount for 6 month booking
10% discount for 12 month booking

Half page .............................£50.00
Full page ............................£100.00
Full page back cover .........£125.00
Enquiries to Dick Coleman  
020 8949 7593
advertising@rpwbresidents.org.uk
www.rpwbresidents.org.uk/advertising

Nadia Dhanani
BSC (Hons Podiatry) MCHS

Professional and friendly foot care 
service

In the convenience of your own home
07581 36 36 08

Chiropodist / Podiatrist HAVING A PARTY?
Community Hall for hire 

with facilities and parking
Motspur Park

Brand New Kitchen Facilities
Call Sally on

07834 521573
or email

admin@holycrossmotspurpark.org.uk
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CHAIRMAN’S 
COMMENT

NAT WEST CLOSES TWO 
BRANCHES

We reported a few months ago that Nat 
West intended to close their branches in 
Wimbledon Village and in Morden.  They 
have now gone through with this, and 
the buildings are firmly shuttered.  Their 
branch in Raynes Park closed many 
years ago.  What an appalling disregard 
they have shown for the convenience of 
their customers. 

These branches were heavily used.   Cus-
tomers will now have to go to the only re-
maining local branch in Wimbledon Town 
Centre, which always has long queues of 
people waiting to be served, and limited 
numbers of staff.  They try to make you 
use machines for depositing funds, but 
these are so difficult to understand that 
one member of staff, instead of acting as 
a cashier, has to be on hand. 

The bank will argue that much banking 
is now done on-line, but many custom-
ers, like me, who have been the subject 
of bank fraud, refuse to transact financial 
details on the internet which can be read-
ily hacked. Some people cannot afford the 
internet or do not know how to use it.    
What is particularly galling is the pre-
tence that this is somehow improving the 
service it gives to customers. When will 
large companies realise that many people 
prefer to transact their business with real 
people? When will they understand that 
putting the needs of customers before 

increasing profits actually increases 
their profits by increasing their customer 
share? 
 
We see the same stupid trend in super-
markets when you have to scan your own 
purchases, and there remain only a token 
number of check out tills.

ANNIVERSARIES

On a lighter note, I was invited by the 
Raynes Park Townwomen’s Guild to their 
lovely 85th birthday buffet luncheon at St 
Saviour’s Church Hall. You will have seen 
their articles which we publish in The Guide 
each month.   The Mayor was the guest 
of honour, and we had a delightful cabaret 
performed by a group of hand bell ringers. 
We were told that the Guild grew out of the 
movement for women’s rights started by 
the suffragettes.  I was made very welcome 
despite being the only man present, apart 
from the Mayor’s attendant. 
We congratulate them for keeping going for 
so long, including through the war years. 

Our Association is celebrating its 90th 
anniversary this year, and we intend to 
publish an Anniversary issue of The Guide 
in the autumn. We also hope to hold a 
dinner at Merton College. Details of this 
will follow as soon as the arrangements 
are finalised. 

CROSS RAIL 2

Cross Rail 2 is the proposal for a new rail 
system that is intended to run from surrey 
and south west London through a tunnel 
north of Wimbledon up to north London. 
This is intended to cope with the vast 
increase in the number of rail passengers.  
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✮ ✮ ✮

CLOSING DATE 
for all contributions and 

advertisements is the 10th of the 
month preceding publication. 

It will, obviously, be an enormous expen-
sive project, and so the Government has 
set up an “Independent Affordabilty  Re-
view”  to advise on whether it is actually 
financially  feasible.  The scheme is not 
planned to come into operation until 2028 
in any event.  The team running this will 
be conducting another public consultation 
in due course. 

NEW TENNIS EQUIPMENT AT 
THE PAVILION 

We are very pleased that the All England 
Lawn Tennis Club has provided us with 
new posts and nets for the tennis courts 
at our Pavilion in Grand Drive. We have 
set up two courts for members to use and 
we have kept the third for short tennis and 
other ball games.

The Club has provided these free of 
charge as part of its Community Outreach 
Programme, and we are very grateful to 
them for the time and effort they have 
given to us. Any member can use these 
courts, for a very small hourly charge, on 
application by e-mail to:  
pavilionbookings@gmail.com
  
John Elvidge
 

✮ ✮ ✮

August 
NO MEETING

September
Tuesday 11th - OPEN MEETING  7.30pm  Pavilion

October
Tuesday 9th - Committee  8.00pm  Pavilion
90th Anniversary Dinner TBC

November
Tuesday 13th - Committee  8.00pm Pavilion

December 
Saturday 15th - Volunteers' Party  7.15pm Pavilion

RAYNES PARK FORUM
September  Tuesday 18th - 7.15pm  Library Hall
December   Thursday 6th - 7.15pm  Library Hall

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE AND 

OPEN MEETINGS
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 VERY IMPORTANT 
MESSAGE ABOUT WORKS 

TO GRAND DRIVE

Notification of major gas works: 
Grand Drive, Morden UPDATE 
20/07/18
 
You may recall I wrote to you in May to 
make you aware of our upgrade of our gas 
network in Grand Drive, Morden.

Our project is on course to start as planned 
on  23 July  and last approximately  20 
weeks as previously stated. However, fol-
lowing feedback from our stakeholders and 
the local community we have worked with 
London Borough of Merton to agree a new 
phased plan of work to minimise disruption. 
We will now be working in three overlapping 
phases as follows.

To ensure everyone’s safety Grand Drive 
will be made one-way southbound for the 
duration of our works. A signed diversion will 
be in place for northbound traffic. Access will 
be maintained for residents by following the 
diversion routes.
 
Phase one – Grand Drive, between 
Church Walk and Bushey Road

We will start our project with two teams both 
working in Grand Drive from its junction with 
Church Walk towards Bushey Road. As this 
phase progresses, one of our teams will 
move to begin work on phase two.

Phase two – Grand Drive, between 
Blenheim Road and Church Walk

During this phase, one of our teams will 

begin working in Grand Drive at its junction 
with Blenheim Road and work towards the 
junction with Church Walk.

Grand Drive will remain one-way southbound 
to ensure everyone’s safety. However, as 
our work progresses during this phase, we 
are hoping to be able to re-open some small 
sections of Grand Drive for northbound 
traffic to allow residents on Grand Drive to 
exit their homes and travel north. Grand 
Drive will remain closed for northbound 
through traffic and motorists should still 
follow our signed diversion.

Phase three – Grand Drive, 
between Heath Drive and Westway

Both teams will be working in conjunction 
on Grand Drive, starting at its junction with 
Heath Drive and heading south towards its 
junction with Westway.

Grand Drive will remain one-way southbound 
to ensure everyone’s safety. Some small 
sections of Grand Drive may now be open 
for northbound traffic to allow residents on 
Grand Drive to exit their homes and travel 
north. However, Grand Drive will remain 
closed for northbound through traffic and 
motorists should still follow our signed 
diversion.

You can find more information about our 
work on our dedicated project page at:

https://www.sgn.co.uk/Roadworks/
Southern-projects/Morden-Approach-
Road-and-Grand-Drive/

Dan Edwards - Southern Gas Networks

✮ ✮ ✮
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Editor’s Blog
The Eden Stell Guitar Duo, in 
concert at St Saviour’s Church

St Saviour’s Church in Grand Drive is de-
lighted to be hosting a concert by Mark Eden 
and Chris Stell on Saturday 6th October 
2018, 7pm reception for 7.30pm. 

Widely regarded as one of the world’s lead-
ing classical guitar ensembles, Mark and 
Chris are internationally renowned for their 
dynamism, innovation and breathtaking 
virtuosity. For over 25 years they have per-
formed at venues and festivals around the 
world and have made numerous radio and 
TV appearances. In 2017 they made their 
debut in the Changsha festival in China. 

The programme will include works by Jo-
hannes Brahms, Mauro Giuliani, Domenico 
Scarlatti, Francis Poulenc, Federico Mom-
pou and Mario Castelnuovo-Tedesco.

Tickets are £12 from Wendy Cannon (020 
8397 0805) in advance, or at the door.

My Favourite Things
Great news for Julie Donabie, owner/pro-
pretor of ‘My Favourite Things’ in Worple 
Road.  She has been selected as one of 

the five finalists for the RETAS award as a 
greeting card/gift shop for best Independent 
Retailer in London.

There were six finalists  in the London area 
category and the winner was Northwood 
Cards & Gifts.  Julie says “Although I didn’t 
win I had a really fabulous day It was just 
like the BAFTAS! It is a real honour and 
shows that independent businesses such as 
My Favourite Things can achieve excellent 
results and be proud.

Recycling and rubbish collection 
changes from October 2018 Visit 
a roadshow event

To find out more about the new service visit 
one of Merton’s roadshow events to speak 
face-to-face with Merton Council officers and 
representatives from Veolia, our waste collec-
tion contractor. We will be pleased to answer 
any questions you may have regarding the 
new collection service.

Wimbledon Town Centre
Wednesday 8 August 2018, 11am–4pm
The Piazza, Wimbledon, SW19 1QB 

Morden
Tuesday 14 August 2018, 12 noon–4pm
Sainsbury’s Morden, London Road, Mor-
den, SM4 5HT 

Morden
Thursday 16 August 2018, 12 noon–4pm
Garth Road Household Reuse and Recy-
cling Centre, 63–69 Amenity Way, off Garth 
Road, Morden, SM4 4AX 

✮ ✮ ✮
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WEST BARNES WARD 
Eloise Bailey

c/o Merton Civic Centre
eloise.bailey@merton.gov.uk

Hina Bokhari
c/o Merton Civic Centre

hina.bokhari@merton.gov.uk

Carl Quilliam
c/o Merton Civic Centre

carl.quilliam@merton.gov.uk

RAYNES PARK WARD 
Adam Bush

c/o Merton Civic Centre
020 8545 3396 (Civic Centre)
adam.bush@merton.gov.uk

Omar Bush
c/o Merton Civic Centre

020 8545 3396 (Civic Centre)
omar.bush@merton.gov.uk

Stephen Crowe
1 Southdown Drive, Raynes Park, SW20 8EZ

Mobile: 07931 650424
stephen.crowe@merton.gov.uk

CANNON HILL WARD 
Pauline Cowper

c/o Merton Civic Centre
Mobile: 07811 595559

pauline.cowper@merton.gov.uk

Mark Kenny
15 Meadway, Raynes Park, SW20 9HY

020 8542 4768
mark.kenny@merton.gov.uk

Nick McLean
30 Monkleigh Road, Morden SM4 4EW

020 8542 4768
nick.mclean@merton.gov.uk

LOCAL COUNCILLORS
WISLEY FLOWER

SHOW
The Annual trip to Wisley 
Flower Show will be on

 FRIDAY 7th SEPTEMBER
with pickup points at:

Motspur Park
Opposite the Earl Beatty

@ 9.15 a.m. approx.

Station Approach 
Raynes Park @ 9.25 a.m.

Greenway bus stop, 
Grand Drive @ 9.35 a.m.

PLEASE NOTE THESE TIMES 
MAY HAVE TO BE CHANGED 

DUE TO ROADWORKS IN 
GRAND DRIVE

The Coach will leave Wisley at 
4.00 p.m.

The fare is £10.00 which 
includes entrance and driver’s tip.

Money to be paid with the 
booking please, giving your 

name, contact information and 
preferred pick-up point.

Cash or Cheques made 
payable to RPWBRA should 

be given to: 

John Townsend, 
128 Grand Drive, SW20 9DZ

Telephone: 07714 705976
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DIVERSION TO 163 BUS 
SERVICE

Letter from TfL to  Committee Member 
Jerry Cuthbert

Our ref: 11975426 
21 June 2018 
 
Thank you for contacting us on 6 
June, about a forthcoming diversion 
to route 163 in Raynes Park while 
gas mains replacement takes place. 
Firstly I apologise for the slight delay 
in replying.
 
I can confirm the diversion, which will 
be in place from Monday 23 July to late 
December, was only recently finalised. 
It was therefore unavailable to SGN for 
their drop-in sessions. Buses towards 
Morden will continue to serve the whole 
of Grand Drive, as the southbound car-
riageway will remain open. 
 
Buses towards Wimbledon will be di-
verted along Cannon Hill Lane, Martin 
Way and Bushey Road to re-join the 
normal route. Raynes Park Station will 
continue to be served in both directions. 
The nearest open stops on the normal 
route will be St John Fisher School 
(GP) and Raynes Park Station (P). 
 
We’ll make more information available 
on our website nearer the time. We did 
this for the closure of Approach Road at: 
tfl.gov.uk/tempbuschanges. 

Our local bus operations manager has 
requested publicity to be produced for 
affected stops. This will show the near-
est open stops. Drivers will also call at 
any fixed stop, when requested, while 
on diversion.
 
Thank you once again for contacting us. 
Please contact us again if you need as-
sistance with TfL services in the future. 
We can also be reached by phone on 
0343 222 1234.
 
Dave Finlow 
Customer Service Adviser
Transport for London
 

✮ ✮ ✮

KING GEORGE FIELD 
INDOOR BOWLS CLUB

Learn to Bowl - Free Coaching
All Ages & Abilities Welcome

Bar - Restaurant - Social Events
Large Car Park

FUNCTION ROOM FOR ALL 
OCCASIONS

Jubilee Way, Chessington, KT9 1TR
Tel: 020 8397 7025

www.kgfindoorbowlsclub.co.uk
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Spotlight on…Wimbledon
Community Association

Who are we?

Wimbledon Community Association 
(WCA) dates back to 1946 when it was 
set up by Sir Cyril Black MP.  In its more 
recent past, WCA ran a successful 
Community Centre in Wimbledon...  The 
Centre was closed due to the building 
falling into disrepair and WCA disposed of 
its share in the premises in 2012.  Since 
then, the charity has been run by a small 
Board of Trustees and a Board Secretary, 
all being unpaid volunteers.  In 2016, a 
part-time member of staff was appointed 
to assist with the operations of the charity. 

What do we do for the 
community?

We are passionate about preserv-
ing community space and bringing our 
community together.  In the absence of 
a physical premises, we provide a com-
munity website service, Wimblecomm, 
which aims to connect people, places 
and their passions!  To achieve this, we 
host a unique venue directory where you 
can find out more about the wonderful 
spaces available to the community across 
Merton. This also features a Community 
Noticeboard which hosts an events and 
activities calendar to help keep people of 
all ages up-to-date with what is available 
in Merton.

How can you find out more and get 
involved?

We would love to hear from you, so you 

can contact us directly, or via our contact 
form; subscribe to our newsletter Commu-
nity Bytes, and connect with us on social 
media (Twitter, Instagram, LinkedIn and 
Facebook.)

If you have a venue and associated 
events/activities that you would like to 
see advertised on Wimblecomm, please 
contact us directly, 

Finally, as a small charity, we are always 
looking for new people to join us as 
volunteers. We currently have projects 
underway which may be of interest, or 
you might even consider joining us as a 
Trustee.  Details of our volunteering and 
Trustee specifications are as follows:

Email: Genevieve.farrell@wimbledon-
community.org
Mobile: 07495 400 412
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/
Wimbledon-Community-Association-
74375832696029/
Twitter: https://twitter.com/wimblecomm
https://wimbledoncommunity.org/

Genevieve Etienne-Farrell
Community Development Officer

✮ ✮ ✮

INVITATION TO JOIN  US
If you have received the Guide
but are not yet a member of the

Association please phone 
Andrew Barwick 8543 0978

who will put you in the picture.
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History of the
PADDOCK ALLOTMENTS 

and HORTICULTURAL 
SOCIETY

The land itself was set aside for allotment 
use in 1926 covering 5.5 acres and allowing 
some 107 plots to be made available for an 
annual rent.   

The Paddock Horticultural Society was 
formed in 1949, initially to purchase and 
sell stock to the tenants on the Paddock 
Allotment Site on Cannon Hill Common.

During the next 28 years, the Society allowed 
neighbouring residents to join and use the 
small trading facilities.   In 1987, the com-
mittee introduced social gatherings which, as 
happens at such events, led to discussions 
of the committee being able to improve the 
conditions of the site.   Thus, in 1989, the 
London Borough of Merton asked the Pad-
dock allotments and Horticultural society to 
consider becoming a self-managed site and 
by way of encouragement, erected an anti-
vandal fence, increased the water supply by 

an additional 40 tanks and provided the shell 
of a 15-metre square Marley building.    

Within two years The Paddock members 
had set up the administration of plot letting, 
partitioned the building and had the electric-
ity supply installed in 1991.

Satisfying the London Borough of Merton 
that they were capable of looking after the 
site themselves, they were awarded self-
management status.   This enabled them to 
be in control of all the allotment rent income, 
whilst still answerable to the Council at any 
time.   Since then the Society has erected a 
garage, fitted out the clubhouse, the shop, 
kitchen, office and workshop; improved 
drainage to the lower end of the site, laid 
hard standing around the building, created 
a gazebo area as well as a picnic green, 
provided extra gates into the site and im-
proved conditions in the car park.   More 
recently they have installed land drains and 
improved pathways.

The committee handles all the tenancy, 
security and maintenance of the site; the 
membership, administration, communication 
and financial control of the Society and all the 

GLAZING REPAIRS
* Misted Sealed Units Replaced * Locks Replaced *
* Window Hinges & Handles * Cat Flaps Fitted *

* Mirrors * Safety Glass * Privacy Film *
* Leaded Lights * Secondary Glazing *

* Boarding Up Service * 28 Years Experience *
* Local Business * Free Estimates Given *

Tel: 020 8543 5656   Mob: 07742 822930
www.1stcallglazing.co.uk

1st Call Glazing, 80 Westway, Raynes Park SW20
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catering and trading facilities.   The trading 
hut (shop) is currently open at weekends 
and carries an excellent range of products at 
reasonable prices.   Supplies of plants, bulbs 
and all other seasonal items are available at 
appropriate times during the year.

Sunday morning is the focal point of the 
week, with the trading hut in full swing and 
the catering volunteers providing full break-
fasts in the clubhouse for a nominal charge.   
A far cry from sitting on an upturned bucket 
with tea made over a Gaz cooker discussing 
how they could improve their lot!   

The Society has come a long way since 
then and is mindful that the social side has 
made it what it is today.   A full diary shows 
that members enjoy their outings and par-
ties just as much as their gardening and 
specialist horticultural events, and in the 
past from appearing on GMTV to winning 
National Horticultural competitions and from 

s

Grubby Carpets & Upholstery? 
....Real Specialists In This Industry Are Like Gold Dust! 
Our unique system will make soiled carpets & upholstery look as good as new and even 
some of the grubbiest ones too!

✓Carpet Cleaning 
✓Upholstery Cleaning 
✓Stubborn Stain Removal 
✓Rapid Drying 

www.touch-dry.com

To Book Your FREE Survey Call 0208 542 9082 

Customer Service.Knowledge.Passion

visiting the Eden Project in Cornwall to the 
Benedictine Monastery in France.

The allotment site itself now has more than 
170 plots and is fully tenanted, with a waiting 
list; but the Paddock Horticultural Society 
(now a Company Limited by Guarantee) is 
an open organisation, which residents are 
invited to join for a modest annual fee.    The 
benefits are numerous, and rest assured, 
new members will be made very welcome.

From Information presented by Ruth White-
head, General Secretary of the Paddock Al-
lotments and Horticultural Society.”

Don't Miss the 
PADDOCK ALLOTMENTS' 

FLOWER & VEGETABLE SHOW
2.30pm Saturday 8th August
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News from the Friends of 
West Barnes Library  
(next to Motspur Park Station)

Summer Reading Challenge 2018
Saturday July 7th - Saturday September 
8th

Children can sign up for the Summer 
Reading Challenge at West Barnes library, 
this year’s theme is Mischief Makers.  
Ages 2-3 and 4+

Read 6 books and you’ll receive a medal, 
a certificate and the chance to win one of 
many prizes, including an iPad, tickets to 
Warner Bros Studio tour – The Making of 
Harry Potter. 

Monday Coffee Afternoon – 1-2.30pm
Join us for coffee and biscuits every Mon-
day, and make new friends
No need to book - just turn up!

Explore Learning Workshop – Natural 
Hazards
Friday August 10th   2-3pm
Are you fascinated by Mother Nature? 
Come along to our workshop and learn all 
about tornadoes, tsunamis, and volcanoes.
Booking essential – 0208 274 5789

FREE Local History Coffee Morning
Tuesday August 21st 10.30-12pm
Talk on the The Human Face of War by 
Sarah Gould. Refreshment provided. No 
need to book

Explore Learning Workshop – Number 
bonds

Friday August 31st 2-3pm
Number Bonds - Do you want to be 
super-speedy with your number bonds to 
10 and 20? Come along to our workshop 
and amaze your teacher after half term 
with your skills.

Crime Book Club Friday August 31st 
6-7pm
New book club for fans of crime fiction
This month’s title is Legacy by Alan Judd
To join email: mail@friendsowbl.org.uk.

To receive a monthly eNewsletter of 
events at West Barnes Library, write to 
mail@friendsowbl.org.uk or sign up at 
www.friendsowbl.org.uk.

THE PAVILION SOCIAL 
CLUB

SUMMER COACH TRIP

EASTBOURNE
Monday 6th August

Cost including coach and 
driver's tip £13.00

Pick-up Points:

9.10 am Motspur Park

9.20 am Raynes Park
(outside Whistle Stop)

9.40 am Greenway
(Subject to SGN Gas Works)

To book or for further information

Contact:

Jill West on: 020 8286 9809 or

Andrea on: 020 8540 0164
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✮ ✮ ✮

Coming up at 
Raynes Park Library 
To reserve a place where required, talk 
to staff, call 020 8274 5718 or email 
raynespark.library@merton.gov.uk.

ACTION ON HEARING LOSS…
Are coming to Raynes Park Library to 
keep you informed and connected about 
hearing loss, deafness and tinnitus. Come 
to our free information event to find out 
about: 

●  the support you’re entitled to 
●  equipment to help you hear better 
●  different ways to tackle your tinnitus 
●  helpful communication tips 

FREE HEARING CHECKS ALSO 
AVAILABLE. 

Tuesday 21 August (11am-2pm), 
Tuesday 18 September (11am-2 pm)

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 2018 
Saturday 7 July – Saturday 8 Septem-
ber
Children are encouraged to read six or 
more library books of their choice dur-
ing the summer holidays with collectable 
incentives and rewards, a chance to enter 
our prize draw, plus a certificate and 
medal for every child who completes the 
challenge. Children can sign up at Raynes 
Park library at the start of the summer 
holidays– it’s absolutely free.

EXPLORE LEARNING SUMMER 2018
Booking required for both sessions

A Squires Journey 
(learning punctuation) – Ages 5 to 6
Friday, 3rd August, 1-2pm

Spring in your Step 
(comprehension workshop) – Ages 7-9, 
Friday 17th August, 1-2pm. 

RAYNES PARK 
TOWNSWOMEN’S 

(AFTERNOON) GUILD
Making women’s lives better since 
1929 

85TH ANNIVERSARY 
CELEBRATION

Broken down delivery trucks and 
heroines!

On Thursday, 28th  June 2018 Raynes 
Park Branch of the Townswomen’s Guild 
celebrated its 85th  birthday party.   This 
makes our branch one of the oldest 
groups (someone said the 3rd  oldest) in 
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✮ ✮ ✮

being today.   However, our party was 
characterised by what could have been a 
disaster and a series of rescuing heroines.  
In short, the food ordered from a reputable 
supplier did not arrive and was not avail-
able for collection until well after the Mayor 
and other guests had been welcomed and 
seated.
 
The first heroine was Mary of our long-
suffering catering help team who made 
three trips (in hope) to collect the food, 
two abortive and one where it was finally 
suggested she should help herself to what 
was ordered, or similar, from the shelves 
in the store!
 
The second was Penny Ryan, deputising 
for the National TWG Chairman – in fact the 
National Treasurer and our national trustee 
representing southern England on the na-
tional council.  After we had welcomed the 
lady Mayor of Merton who spoke for a few 
minutes to congratulate us on this birthday, 
Penny took to the floor to cover quite a long 
wait with an off-the-cuff, comprehensive, 
talk on the formation and  history of the 
Townswomen’s Guild.

played speedily by John and Mary.  They 
played a very enjoyable selection of tunes 
in a variety of styles, all with a surprisingly 
mellow sound.  Later they invited members 
to come to examine the bells.  At least one 
member had a go!  The ladies of the hand-
bbell ringers, too, deserve special thanks!
 
Our monthly lunch outing took us to The 
Haywain in Epsom for another very pleas-
ant meal.  We were surprised when another 
group of ladies arrived a little later, some 
of whom we recognised.  This was a party 
from the Morden Park (eve) TWG!  Obvi-
ously The Haywain is a general favourite 
for TWG ladies!
 
Worthing Trip – Thursday, 16th August 
- £15

There are still seats available.   Please 
telephone 8395 4989 if you are interested 
in joining us.
 
I am in discussion with our coach company 
who wish to wait until road works scheduled 
to cause one-way traffic south along Grand 
Drive start towards the end of July to see 
how the traffic flow in the area ‘beds down’ 
before confirming pick-up points and times.  
Please make sure I have your telephone 
number or contact address so that I can 
keep everyone informed in August.

Next Meeting
 
In September 2018 the monthly meeting will 
be on Thursday, 20th  at 1.30 for 1.45 at St 
Saviour’s Church Hall.  A speaker – Miss A 
Hoyland – will give us a talk entitled 

‘Never judge a book by its cover’.  Do join 
us.
 
Dorothy Raymond,   Tel: 020 8395 9489

We had booked a group from the Nonsuch 
Handbell Ringers to entertain us after the 
meal but in the event, they hastily set up 
their equipment to play to us while we 
collected and ate our food, which was dis-
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14-26 Natural Health 

361 West Barnes Lane, Motspur Park KT3 6JF 
 
 

 

Lesley Reid 
Reflexology/Hypnotherapy 

07879 440 761 
lesley@14-26.co.uk 

Dr Sharon O’Driscoll 
Counselling Psychologist 

07703 299 177 
stodriscoll@btinternet.com 

Gillian Hibbert 
Personal Counsellor 

07494 225 796 
cwtchcounselling@gmail.com 

 

Sue Ip 
Holistic Massage Therapist 

07923 053 727 
weikeitreatments@hotmail.com 

WHY not join the Residents’ Association?
Subscription costs £3.00 per annum and includes a free copy 

of The Guide delivered to your home each month.
Contact your local volunteer Road Steward - see inside back cover 

for details or our volunteer 
Distribution Manager Andrew Barwick Tel: 8543 0978.



RAYNES  PARK  &  WEST  BARNES  GUIDE August 2018Page 14

Police Contact Details
(Available 24 hours a day)

Emergency: 999
Non-Emergency: 101

Local Safer 
Neighbourhood Teams 
(For direct contact with the team 

but lines not monitored 24hrs a day)

West Barnes: 020 8721 2454
westbarnes.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSWestBarnes

Cannon Hill: 020 8721 2455
cannonhill.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSCannonHill

Lower Morden: 020 8721 2456
lowermorden.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSLowerMorden

Raynes Park: 020 8721 2459
raynespark.@met.pnn.police.uk
You can now follow us on 
TWITTER @MPSRaynesPark

Total Policing is the Met’s commitment to 
be on the streets and in your communities 
to catch offenders, prevent crime and 
support victims. We are here for London, 
working with you to make our capital safer.

Want an Ad?
for details 

Dick Coleman
020 8949 7593

Raynes Park Residents’ Association

PAVILION SOCIAL CLUB
The Pavilion Social Club is a social and 
activity club for residents in the area. 
The club was established in March 2014 
and has been very successful, growing 
steadily in numbers.   We hold weekly get-
togethers for men and women.  Our club 
offers an exciting programme of activities 
including occasional guest speakers, 
theatre trips, lunches and visits to places 
of interest in both London and the South 
East but our main focus is on developing 
and encouraging social links and also on 
enjoying friendships new and old.  You 
will always receive a warm welcome!

INTERESTED?
Do join us on Thursday afternoons at
THE PAVILION, 129 GRAND DRIVE, 

RAYNES PARK
(The old Raynes Park Residents’ 

Tennis Club)
from 2.00 to 4.00 p.m.

There is an annual membership fee of 
£5 and a weekly subscription of £2

to cover costs.

EVERYONE WELCOME! 
Light refreshments are available with 

thanks to Waitrose - Raynes Park, 
and local residents for their generous 

donations through the Community 
Matters scheme

For more information
please do not hesitate to contact 
  Jill Truman on 020 8879 3525

or Andrea Hannan on 020 8540 0164
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Abandoned vehicles - 020 8274 4902
Adult & community education - 020 8543 9292
Allotments - 020 8545 3665
Area Forums (RP&WB) - 020 8545 4400
chrislarkman@gmail.com
Benefits service - 020 8545 4179
Blue badges - 020 8545 4661
Building control services - 020 8545 3145
Bulky household waste collection 
service - 020 8274 4902
Cemeteries - 020 8545 3666
Citizens advice bureau - 0844 243 8430
Consultation and Community 
Engagement Team - 0208 545 3896
www.merton.gov.uk/community.living/
communityforums.htm

Useful Numbers
Below is a list of telephone numbers for 
Council services. If a service is not listed 
here which you would like information 
on, please call the main reception 
number on 020 8274 4901 and staff will 
be happy to help.

Family Information Advice and 
Guidance Team - 020 8274 5830
Council tax and finance - 020 8274 4904
Council tax benefit - 020 8274 4903
Education welfare service - 020 8545 4021
Fly posting/Fly tipping - 020 8274 4902
Footpaths - 020 8545 3700
Freedom passes - 020 8545 4901
Garden waste - 020 8274 4902
Housing benefit - 020 8274 4903
Local Police Stations - 101
(for Non-emergency matters in all Metropolitan Districts)
Merton Adult Access Team - 020 8545 4430
Noise - 020 8545 3025
Pest Control Advice - 020 8545 3022
Road cleaning - 020 8274 4902
Road safety - 020 8545 3205
Road safety - 020 8545 3205
Rubbish & recycling - 020 8274 4902
School admissions - 020 8274 4906
Stray animals - 020 8274 4902 
        evenings - 08444 996063
Street lighting - 020 8545 3220
Tree preservation - 020 8545 3815

SMALL ADS EXTRA

ANDY'S PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES. Includes: 
kitchen & bathroom installation, central heating 
systems, plumbing & tiling. Ring 07973 733649, 
020 8393 0180. Email: andyreeve.plumber@
virginmedia.com, www.andyreeve.webs.com.

ELECTRICIAN:  SW20 BASED DOMESTIC 
ELECTRICAL SERVICES. Fault finding, repairs. 
Fuse board upgrades, full/partial rewire, extra 
sockets/lights. Free estimates. References avail. 
NICEIC/Part P registered. All work guaranteed. 
Darren 07710 763841 contact@flying-spark.com

HAD CAREER BREAK? LACKING CONFIDENCE? 
Expert Help and Advice. One To One Coaching. 
Free Consultation. Call Anna on 07817 022 734 or 
visit website naturallyexcelcoaching.co.uk
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SMALL ADS
£1.00 per line or part line. Minimum charge £6.00. Send money with your ad to Dick Coleman, Advertising Manager, 
308 West Barnes Lane, New Malden KT3 6NB (cheques payable to RP&WBRA). Or for further details, contact 
Dick Coleman on 020 8949 7593, advertising@rpwbresidents.org.uk or www.rpwbresidents.org.uk/advertising

CURTAINS, SOFT FURNISHINGS, TRACKS & 
POLES MADE TO MEASURE BY ELEGANT 
CURTAINS, made from your own fabric or from 
our large selection of fabric. All types of tracks & 
poles supplied and fitted. For a free estimate call 
Linda Jordan on 020 8337 7145 or 07957 177164 
or email: elegant_98@hotmail.com.

HELLINGS BROS. ROOFING SPECIALISTS  Friendly 
family established locallysince 1961. No job too small. 
Special rates for OAPs. Free quotations. All new work 
guaranteed. FREEPHONE 0808 047 6634; mob: 
07803 143145. Email  hellingsbrothers@gmail.com

COOMBE DECORATING AND MAINTENANCE 
SERVICE.  For all external and internal property 
repairs, renovations, decorations etc. All minor 
building work and odd jobs welcomed. Over 30 
years EXPERIENCE, EXCELLENT RATES! Free 
quotes Tel: 020 8946 5616  Mob: 07941 289 861. 

FAULTY GUTTERS AND LEAKING DOWNPIPES 
REMOVED. Renewed in modern black UPVC 
materials by experts. All new works are fully 
guaranteed for 1 year. Please call 07900 977613.

CARPENTRY, PAINTING & DECORATING. For all 
your interior requirements call Martin Black on 020 
8946 8176 for a free estimate.

WIMBLEDON PLUMBING & MAINTENANCE. Toilets 
Basins, Baths and Showers. Faulty Radiators removed, 
new ones installed. CH System maintenance. 
Experienced Qualified Plumbers. Call Mark 07900 
977613. Email: mboardman2000@hotmail.com

YOGA IN VERY SMALL GROUPS. Reduce stress, 
anxiety, aches and pains. REFLEXOLOGY WITH 
POLARITY THERAPY – special offer, first 1 
hour treatment £10. Amazingly relaxing. Centre 
of Sutton. Christina Langley, 020 8661 0455, 
email willowtreeyoga@hotmail.co.uk. 26 years 
experience.

LOCAL ELECTRICIANS.  AS Electrical SW20 / SM4 
based. Stroma certified & Part P registered. All 
domestic/commercial work considered. All work 
undertaken to a high standard. Punctual and 
polite, competitive prices. 07955 134030 / 07915 
071747 / infoASlondon@gmail.com.

HOLISTIC & SPORT INJURY MASSAGE THERAPIST 
(ITEC Qualified 10+years) offering  ½ hour or 1 hour 
treatments for general well-being, stress or more 
specific problems and injuries. Mrs Suki Burne, 
Parkway, 020 8540 4422.

Any advertising that may appear in 
The Guide does not imply in any way 
an endorsement of the advertiser’s 
products or services by the Residents’ 
Association.

PROFESSIONAL SOFT LANDSCAPER, AND 
HORTICULTURAL GARDENER. All aspects of 
soft landscaping undertaken. From designing 
and creating beautiful flower beds. New lawns, 
or rejuvenating existing ones. Ornamental walls, 
raised beds, and fencing. My aim is to provide a 
high standard of finish. Fully insured. Please contact 
Edward on 020 8543 9893 / 07752 309125. Email: 
edreilly0000@gmail.com

GRAHAM JEWSON LANDSCAPE DESIGN & 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE  Regular garden 
maintenance, one off clearance and tidy ups, 
planting, pruning and new lawns laid. Full landscape 
design and build service. For further information 
please contact Graham 07870 125 416, email 
jewsongardens@gmail.com

AJM FENCING.  Fencing - new and repairs. Garden 
maintenance/landscaping. All work undertaken. Call 
for free estimate. No job too small. 020 8715 8326 
Mob: 07794 265533. ajmfencing@outlook.com.

PAINTING & DECORATING 30 years experience, 
quality work, fully insured, CRB Police checked. 
References available. Old fashioned courtesy. 
Free estimates. M. Fry 020 8337 9921. Mob: 
07843 625870.

ARTISAN BATHROOMS & KITCHENS.  Skilled and 
experienced craftsman, free quotations at times 
to suit you, full public liability insurance. Full 
plumbing, all tiling walls and floors, plastering, 
painting & decorating, wooden flooring, carpentry, 
new ceilings and coving. References available. 
Please call Jon on 07989 846 316.

MOTSPUR PARK GARDEN SERVICES. The Guide’s 
first ever garden service is back! Established 
1988. Lawn & Hedge cutting, Fencing, Decking, 
Driveways, Jetwashing. 020 8224 1119 or 07890 
582 460. Any Enquiries Welcome.
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Hon. Legal Adviser: Hatice Mustafa, Pearson Hards, 2 Kingston Road, New Malden

AREA CO-ORDINATORS AND ROAD STEWARDS

 Chairman:
Secretary & Editor:

Treasurer:
 Advertising Manager:
Distribution Manager:

Webmaster:
Minutes Secretary:

Co-opted:

Residents Pavilion 
Management Group:

John Elvidge, 72 Parkway (8542 2975)
Jill Truman, 32 Beverley Ave SW20 0RL (8879 3525, jilltruman2@gmail.com) 
John Townsend, 128 Grand Drive (07714705976(m) townsendj@blueyonder.co.uk)
Dick Coleman (8949 7593), dickcoleman@btinternet.com
Andrew Barwick, (8543 0978)
Charles Briscoe-Smith, charles@servology.co.uk
Clare Townsend, (07910 044195, claretownsend@virginmedia.com)
Jerry Cuthbert (8540 4312), David Freeman, (8542 7955), 
Michael Marks (8540 2860)

Chair: Jerry Cuthbert
Members: David Freeman, John Townsend, Linda Fitch, Moira Deveson, 
Howard Phillips, Tina & Chris Lorimer.

Bushey Road Area
ANDREW BARWICK, 114 Grand Drive (8543 0978)
SUE BISHOP, 9 Linkway (8395 6095)
MALCOLM HUNT, 32 Grand Drive (8543 1043)
IRENE JACKSON, 17 Bradbury Court (8544 0503)
VAL LOWE, 52 Fairway (8542 8455) 
CHRIS QUINBY, 39 Firstway (8542 5413)
ALAN THORNTON, 16a Blenheim Road (8540 3595)

Cannon Hill Lane Area
JEAN TIPLER, 286 Cannon Hill Lane, (8544 1597)

Claremont Avenue Area
JOHN READ, 25 Rookwood Ave. (07909 754299)
Mrs. JAYNE BOULDEN, 90 Consfield Ave. (8949 1049) 
Mr. MICHAEL BOWERS, 24a Claremont Ave. (8715 2487)
JOHN NICHOLSON, 18 Errol Gardens (8949 1970)
MARJORIE REYNOLDS, 105 Consfield Ave. (8942 6717) 
Mrs. DOT RICHARDSON, 29 Stanley Ave. (8942 0834) 
Mr. VIV ROWLANDS, 4 Blakes Terrace (8395 9106)

Coombe Lane Area
ADAM FIELDS, 69 Camberley Ave. (07794 780970)
Mrs. GHAZALA ANWAR, 3 Coombe Gardens (8944 7146)
NICKY BOSE, 178 Coombe Lane (8947 3649)
VIRGINIA FEATHERSTON, 85 Stanton Rd. (8946 3457)
MATT FLYNN, 19 Taunton Ave (07904 431472)
MOIRA GRANT, 48 Camberley Ave (07971 064862) 
REBECCA GREGG, 3 Perth Close (8949 5901)
KRYSTYNA HOLLAND, 15 Westcoombe Ave (8946 7070)
DIANE SMITH, 2 Somerset Avenue (8946 4054)

Elm Walk Area
TOM DEVESON, 7 Parkway (7274 5599)
Mr. CLIFF BOTTOMLEY, 11 Woodlands (8542 4966)
TERRY COWARD, 46 Elm Walk (07488 278301)
ALISON EASTON, 6 Elm Close (8543 7372) 
PETER HUDSON, 86 Elm Walk (8395 9638)
HOWARD PHILIPS, 145 Grand Drive (8542 5106)
RICHARD, VICKY ROBINSON, 54 Southway (8540 4678)
JOHN ROSE, 21 Elm Walk (07740 489224)

Mrs. YVONNE SHARP, 88 Elm Walk (8395 6122)
GILL WOOD, 17 Oakway (8540 1399)

Heath Drive Area
ANNE-MARIE GERAGHTY,  (07957 144071)
DAWN BORDBAR, 7 Berrylands, (07753 620714)
CATHERINE/GORDON CLIFTON, 58 Meadow Close (8540 1174)
JOHN ELVIDGE, 72 Parkway (8542 2975)
CAROL HICKS, 16 Heath Drive (07951 951452)
DONNA HILTON, 15 Cannon Close
Mrs. SHEILA MAY, 28 Parkway (8542 1451)

Seaforth Area
DICK COLEMAN, 308 West Barnes Lane (8949 7593)
BILL EUSTACE, 22 Adela Ave. (8949 4139)
DIANE JONES, 199 West Barnes Lane (8942 9681)
MICHAEL KNOWLES, 50 Phyllis Ave.  
BRENDA PICKFORD, 107 Marina Avenue (8942 0762)
HILARY PEREIRA, 13 Seaforth Ave, (8942 1721)
FUMINO SHAILER, 84 Phyllis Ave. (8715 1761)

West Barnes Estate Area
PETER STYLES, 6 Bodnant Gardens (8241 8552)

Westway Area
ANN BRISCOE-SMITH, 150 Westway (8542 0505)
HELEN EDWARDS, 157 Westway (8395 9512) 
ARTHUR HOLDEN, 137 Westway (8540 7764)
Mrs. CHRIS HOLLINGSHEAD, 5 Westway Close 
CAROLYN LONGBOTTOM, 163 Westway (8542 7498)
Mrs. SUE PAINTER, 50 Westway (8540 3049)
JENNIFER PETTIFORD, 33 Westway (07912 313548)
CHRISTINE ROWE, 53 Greenway

Guides by post service
GEORGE HOLDER, 131 Grand Drive  SW20 9LY (8542 5716)

eGuides by email service
DICK COLEMAN, eguide@rpwbresidents.org.uk (8949 7593)

THE COMMITTEE
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